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the commissionersthus appointedshall iiot stakeout any part
of the saidroadswhen they may be carriedon roadsheretofore
laid out andopened,agreeablyto the provisionsof former laws

of this state.
[Section IL] (SectionII, P. L.) And be it further enacted

by the authorityaforesaid,That the governorbe, andhe hereby
is, empoweredto contract,either with individuals or with com-
panies, for openinga road from Pittsburg, by the way of Fort
Franklin, to Le Boeuf, and to draw his warrant on the state
treasurer,for asum not exceedingtwo thousanddollars, to de~
fray the expenseof laying out the roadsto Tioga andErie, a
sum not exceedingfour thousanddollars,to defraythe expenses
of opening the road from Pittsburg by Fort Franklin to Le
Boeuf, Provided always, That all contractsto be madeby vir-
tue of this act shall be registeredby the governoraccordingto
the directions of the eighth section of the act entitled “An act
to provide for the opening and improving sundry navigable
waters and roadswithin the commonwealth,”passedthe thir-
teentli dayof April, onethousandsevenhundredandninety-one

[SectionIII.] (SectionIII, P.L.) Andb~it further enacted
by the authorityaforesaid,That the governorbe, and lie is here-
by, empoweredto draw his warrant iii favor of JosephHorse-
field, for any suni not exceedingfive hundreddollars, to he ap-
plied towardsremoving the fallen timber, and other obstruc-
tioiis, in the roadleadingfrom JacobHeller~stavern, in North-
ampton county, to Wilkesbarrein Luzernecounty.

PassedApril 4~1796. RecordedL. B. No. 6, p. 115, etc.

(~1IAPTERMCMI.

AN ACT TO PROVIDEFOR ALTERING THE BUILDINGS APPROPRIATED
AS A GAOL FOR CRIMINALS.

Whereas,the buildings in the city of Pliiladelphia, now used

for the employmentof criminals,are not sufficiently entensive,
[Section 1.] (Section1, P. L.) Be it enactedby the Senate
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andthe Houseof Representativesof theCommonwealthof Penn-
sylvania, in GeneralAssemblymet, andit is herebyenactedby
the authority of the same,That the governor be, aiid lie is here-
by, authorizedto draw on the Treasurerof this commoir~vealth
in favor of threepersons,to be by him appointedcommissioners,
for the purposeshereinaftermentioned,for anysum not exceed-
ing six thousanddollars, to be by the said commissionersap-
propriated,in suchmannerastheyshall think proper, in alter-
ing or addingto the buildings in the city of Philadelphianow
usedasagaol for criminals.

PassedApril 4, 1796. RecordedL. B. No. 6, p. 117. Supplement

passedMarch 31, 1797, Chapter1944.

CHAPTER MCMII.

AN ACT MAKING APPROPRIATIONS, AND FOR OTHER PURPOSES
THEREIN MENTIONED.

[Section I.] (SectionI, P. L.) Be it enactedby the Senate
andthe Houseof Representativesof the Commonwealthof Penn-
sylvania, in GeneralAssemblymet, and it is herebyenactedby
the authority of the same,That for paying, redeeminganddis-
chargingcertain certificates,commonly called depreciateddebt
certificates,aswell asfor certainothers,commonlycalledfunded
debt certificates,and likewise such of those,usually called six
per cent. and three per cent. purparts,as remain unredeemed,
and for the paying and redeemingcertain certificates issued
under the authority of the act entitled “An act to provide
for the settlementof the public accountsandfor otherpurposes
therein mentioned” passedthe fourth day of April, one thou-
sandsevenhundredandninety-two, for the dischargeof certain
expensesincurred in the defence of the frontiers, and for the
dischargeof a balancedue for laying out towns, in the western
and iiorth-western parts of this state,for the paymentof all
chargesfor necessaryclerk lure, printing, stationery, atten-


